Patrick Henry Athletic Boosters
Meeting Minutes
September 14, 2015

Attendance:
Officers and Representatives:

Duke Baldridge, President
Julie Wheeler, Secretary & Girls Tennis
Lori Privott, Treasurer
Laura Stockstill, Community & Basketball
Stacey Ripple, Volunteers & Softball
Erin Hutchinson, Membership
Stewart Barnes, Fund Raising
Robyn Smeltzer, Fund Raising
Patty Sheedy, Athletic Director
Maggie Newman, Volleyball & Track
Nicole Brabham-Cook, Wrestling
Jenny John, PTSA Liaison
Tracey Brookins, Girls Basketball
Steve Francis, Bank
John Gardner, Baseball
Susan Mini, Football

Coaches:

Erik Largen, Swimming


The meeting was called to order by Duke Baldridge at 6:35 p.m.

Julie Wheeler, Secretary, presented the minutes from the August meeting for approval.  Stewart Barnes made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Lori Privott seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.  She also reported that the minutes are on the PH Boosters website.  

Treasurer Lori Privott distributed team balance reports as of August 31, 2015. Several comments were made:
· All the money from the Run with Grace Account should be moved to Cross Country.  The scholarship fund is endowed so no money is going to it.  Mr. Cox will inform the Lovegroves and Duke Baldridge will write them a thank you note.  The race this year was the last Run with Grace.
· Wrestling is working very hard to eliminate their negative team balance.
· The money from the football team for the sale of cards has not been deposited.
· The boys’ soccer balance is in a negative position primarily due to the team trip in February.
· Cheer is working to eliminate their negative balance.  They lost money on the candy bar fundraiser they had last year.
· Concessions income is lower than last year since we have only had one football game this year compared to three games at this time last year.  Also, concessions from the first game were only $3,900 due to the rain.
· No sign revenue has been collected for this year.
· No cash from membership sales has been deposited but will be before the next meeting.

The Board expressed concern with the number of negative team balances and the need for better communication of balances as well as when a team is going to spend more than their balance.  Duke Baldridge said he would email the coaches and representatives about the importance of at least one from each team attending the meetings.  Lori Privott agreed to email team financials to the representatives on a monthly basis.  

Stewart Barnes made a motion to create a new capital fund for the new campaign.  Erin Hutchinson seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  Stewart Barnes then made a motion to transfer the $3,300 balance of the Coach Jones fund to the new capital fund.  Stacy Ripple seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Coach Sheedy reported that fall sports are going well.  Football games have been well attended even the away games at Hidden Valley and William Fleming and the rain at our only home game.  She reported that the new scanner that Boosters is working well and is making it easier to get fans admitted to the games more quickly.  

No new allocations have been received.  A question was asked concerning the new ice machine for baseball.  Charlie Kuehn needs to submit an allocation request for a 16 volt ice machine.  The netting for the baseball field is being quoted.  

Duke Baldridge commended Tracy Hackett representing girls’ basketball for securing permission to sell signs in the gymnasium.  The signs will be 3 feet x 5 feet.  The signs will be sold ranging in price from $300 to $500 per sign with the price determined based on where it is located in relation to the scoreboard.  These signs will fit between the racks that go around the track.  Between thirty and seventy-five signs will be available. Stewart Barnes made a motion and Tracy Brookins seconded it that 100% of the net profit for signs sold by the girls’ basketball team be allocated to their team fund and 50% of the net profit for signs sold by any other team will be allocated to their team fund.  The motion passed unanimously.

Stewart Barnes reported that a draft of the capital campaign solicitation piece is being reviewed and will be available in the near future.

Robyn Smeltzer introduced herself as the “sign lady”.  She is working in fundraising this year soliciting companies.

Stacy Ripple reported for concessions and volunteers.  The food had to be replaced prior to the first football game due to the refrigerator failing.  Mr. Burnett is investigating the lack of air flow in the concession area.  It appears that a fan similar to an attic fan needs to be installed.

Laura Stockstill, Community VP, reported that the fall sports kickoff will be during the powder puff football game on Wednesday, September23.  Sub sandwiches will be served to the fall athletes.  Laura presented different quotes from Wal-Mart and Firehouse.  After much discussion, Laura will decide where to purchase the food.  She will notify the coaches that their teams will be recognized and will be provided dinner. The band will be included as well.

Erin Hutchinson, Membership VP, reported membership is down slightly from 402 last year to 378 currently.  Robyn reported she has secured some Purple and Golden Patriot memberships.  Patty Sheedy reported that in-season athletes are able to attend other sporting events other than football games free of charge.  The gate will have a list of in-season athletes and the athlete will have to provide special information to be admitted. 

Troy Rech, Communications VP was absent.  A thank you note was received from Rob Brailsford thanking the Boosters for the scholarship.

Mr. Baldridge thanked the Executive Committee for meeting on short notice and working hard to get the year off to a good start.

New business was presented by Ms. Privott asking everyone who is working concessions to be careful when they are preparing the deposit.  The bank is reporting errors and is charging a fee for each error.   Stacey Ripple advised anyone working concessions to leave the door open until while you are there to prevent being locked in the stadium. 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Julie Wheeler, Secretary
